
ADDINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL 

Annual Parish Meeting held on 19 May 2021 in the Memorial Hall at 6.30pm 

Present:  Chairman of the Parish Council, Cllr C Coates 

  Ward Representative, Cllr R Whittaker 

Electors - 16, including members of the Parish Council: Cllrs Brady, 

Flesher, Jerome, Hindle, Smith, Tennant, Sutcliffe and Wilcox 

Public - 1 

 

The Chairman of the Parish Council welcomed those present to the meeting. 

 

1. Minutes 

The Minutes of the Meeting held on 22 May 2019 were accepted as a correct record of the 

meeting. 

 

2. Report of the Police 

Police report was not available. 

 

3. Report of Ward Representative 

Cllr Whittaker reported on the hard work of District Council during the previous 12 months. She 

commended Addingham Civic Society, Good Neighbours and First Responders for their efforts 

during the pandemic. Cllr Whittaker thanked Cllr Naylor for his hard work and dedication during 

his time spent as Ward Councillor. Cllr Peter Clarke is the newly elected Ward Representative, 

joining Cllr Whittaker and Cllr Goodall.  

 

4. Report of the Chairman of the Parish Council 

The Chairman’s Report, as set out in the attachment to these Minutes, was received.  The 

Chairman thanked all villagers and organisations acting within the community and recognised 

their exceptional community service during the year. 

 

5. Matters raised by Local Electors 

The following matters were raised and discussed by Local Electors present at the meeting: 

 

Safer Roads Initiative  - A Bolton Road resident raised concerns about the volume, type of vehicles 

and speed of traffic. Highways representatives at Bradford are already aware of residents’ views 

and have been to Addingham to conduct an assessment.  Ongoing support was requested from 

the Parish Council. 

Provision of a youth bike track - A proposal from a group of young people and parents has been 

received and Mr Storton from Addingham Primary School attended to request support for the 

project. 

 

 

Cllr Jerome, on behalf of the Council and the village, thanked the Chairman for her hard work on 

behalf of the whole community.  

 

Meeting closed: 7.20pm 


